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Planning Board Minutes                                 
Monday, December 17, 2012  
 
Meeting was called to order by Chairman, Brett Rock at 7:31pm. 
Members present: Joe Vlcek, George Basbanes, Joan Simmons and Willard J. Goldthwaite Jr. 
Meeting held:  At the Dunstable Town Hall, 511 Main Street, lower level 
 
Meeting Minutes of December 3, 2012 
George made a motion to approve, as written, the minutes of the December 3rd 
meeting.  John 2nd the motion. – Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Review and/or Sign Invoices 
The invoice for the purchase of office supplies from Quill was signed.   
 
Review and/or Sign Payroll 
The Secretary’s payroll slip was signed for week ending December 15th. 
 
Large-Scale Ground-Mounted Solar Photovoltaic Facilities Discussion 
Town Engineer Jeff Rider and resident Geoff Neiley were in attendance for the 
discussion on the draft bylaw provided at the last meeting by Jeff.   
 
The Board had the last two weeks to review the draft bylaw for large-scale ground-
mounted solar photovoltaic facilities.  Jeff was in attendance at the Board’s request to 
go over some of their questions.  Changes to the proposed bylaw were made during the 
meeting.  After the secretary updates the document, it will be forwarded to Jeff for 
further review and then on to Attorney Larkin before a hearing is scheduled.   
 
Additional Topics Discussed Not Noted on the Agenda 
Jeff asked members to contact him if there is any interest by the Board for a bylaw to 
address the recently approved law for the Humanitarian Medical Use of Marijuana.   
 
Motion made to close the meeting at 8:32pm.  Motion 2nd.  Motion passed unanimously.   
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Cheryl A. Mann 
Secretary 
Dunstable Planning Board 


